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PROJECT ABSTRACT:  

This project will be a collaborative effort between Pecos National Historical Park (PECO) and University of New Mexico (UNM) including NPS staff, UNM staff, and UNM students in an archeological investigation at site LA 162528/PECO742.  Work at this site is being conducted in compliance with legislated cultural resource preservation mandates and in support of Pecos National Historical Park (PECO) plans to develop visitor- related facilities at the Glorieta Unit’s Pigeon’s Ranch Subunit.
The Glorieta Unit was added to the park in 1990 in order to “to preserve and interpret the Battle of Glorieta and to enhance visitor understanding of the Civil War and the Far West by establishing a new unit of Pecos NHP” (Public Law 101-536).  To meet this goal, the park is planning to renovate four non-historic structures for use as a visitor contact station and administrative facilities and to construct an interpretive trail, parking areas, and traffic control features adjacent to the contact the station.  One multi-component prehistoric and historic site, LA 162528/PECO742, has been identified in the proposed development area.  As part of the compliance and planning process, this site was evaluated to determine its eligibility to the National Register of Historic Places (NRHP); however, due to the nature of the surface remains, more data is needed to make before its NRHP eligibility can be determined.   The intent of this proposed testing project is to conduct subsurface investigations and additional feature documentation at LA 162528/PECO 742 in order to obtain the information needed to make its NRHP eligibility determination and to provide the information needed to evaluate potential impacts to this site in anticipation of the planned development,
Not only will the current effort help meet compliance by determining site significance and provide the information needed to make informed management decisions, it will result in additional information that will be used to interpret the prehistoric and historic resources of the park, possibly providing additional insights concerning the Battle of Glorieta, the use of the Santa Fe Trail, and the cultural and economic development of the Pecos Valley.  NPS will provide logistical support, archival support, on-site consultation, project oversight, and visitor interpretation of the project.  NPS will collaborate with UNM in project planning and design, field implementation, regular review of project findings and strategies.  UNM will provide professional expertise needed to conduct the archeological excavation and interpret the resulting archeological and geomorphological evidence, and will provide an opportunity for students to participate and gain experience in various aspects of archeological excavation, site documentation, artifact analysis, and resource management.

